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Koolyanobbing Operation train incident – wagons derailed 

 

Mineral Resources Limited (ASX: MIN; MRL or Company) confirms that approximately 30 empty 
iron ore wagons derailed during a journey from Esperance to the Koolyanobbing Operation 
(Koolyanobbing), which is about 50km north of Southern Cross in Western Australia’s Yilgarn 
region.  

The train, made up of MRL-owned locomotives and rolling stock, was south of Norseman, on the 
Norseman to Esperance line, when the derailment occurred early on Sunday morning, 11 
November. 

No one was injured as a result of the derailment.  

The train, comprising 106 wagons, was returning from Esperance after safely and successfully 
delivering 7488 tonnes of iron ore fines to MRL’s Esperance port facility. 

MRL is working with Arc Infrastructure, the owner and operator of the railway track, to assess the 
damage to the track and how long it will take for the track to reopen.  

At this stage it appears that heavy rainfall and flash flooding in the region on Saturday washed out 
some ballast from under a small section of the track. Arc Infrastructure expects repairs to the track 
to be completed this week. 

MRL does not expect this derailment to have a material impact on its Koolyanobbing iron ore 
production and shipment schedule. There is damage to some of the derailed wagons but not to 
MRL’s locomotives.  

MRL will update the market as and when appropriate. 

Mineral Resources Managing Director Chris Ellison said: 

“Most importantly, no one was injured. 

“Mineral Resources continually reviews its operating procedures to ensure we maintain a safe work 
place and achieve our safety objectives. Initial investigations into this derailment suggest our safe 
train operating procedures were followed at all times, and that the derailment was caused by a 
section of the train track being washed out caused by Saturday’s heavy rainfall and flash flooding. 

“We are working with Arc Infrastructure to determine the timeframe for track repairs. As soon as we 
have confirmation that the track is repaired we will resume haulage of ore.” 
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For further information, please contact: 
 
Mark Wilson 
Chief Financial Officer/Company Secretary 
Mineral Resources Limited 
T: +61 8 9329 3600 
E: mark.wilson@mineralresources.com.au 
 

Peter Klinger 
Media Relations 
Cannings Purple 
T: +61 (0)411 251 540 
E: pklinger@canningspurple.com.au 

 
  
About Mineral Resources 
Mineral Resources Limited (ASX: MIN) is a Perth-based leading mining services provider, with 
a particular focus on the iron ore and hard-rock lithium sectors in Western Australia. Using 
technical know-how and an innovative approach to deliver exceptional outcomes, Mineral 
Resources has become one of the ASX’s best-performing contractors since listing in 2006. 
To learn more, please visit www.mineralresources.com.au. 
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